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November 19, 2013

Chairman Ewasutyn & Planning Board Members
Town of Newburgh Planning Board
308 Gardnertown Road
Newburgh, NY 12550

Re:	 Rockwood Drive subdivision (Town Project #2011-19)
Tax ID: 75-1-36.2

Dear Chairman Ewasutyn & Planning Board Members: 

On behalf of the Applicant for the above referenced project, Hudson Land Design (HLD)
has enclosed 10 copies of a revised plan set (three full sets and seven partial sets) with
respect to comments received at the September 19, 2013 public hearing as well as
outstanding comments from your consultants. The Applicant will also be forwarding
under separate cover a check in the amount of $800 to replenish the escrow account for
the project. HLD offers the responses to each of the comments received:

Comments from Patrick J. Hines in memo dated 8/15/13

1. Previously addressed.
2. Previously addressed.
3. A City of Newburgh flow acceptance letter has been received.
4. Previously addressed.
5. No outlet control structure is proposed as part of the stormwater management

system. Currently, the stormwater management pond has a direct connection to
the catch basin located along the common property line with the adjacent Ethan
Allen parking lot. During larger storm events, discharge to the existing 15"
culvert beneath Chestnut Lane will occur via the proposed spillway on that side of
the stormwater management pond.

6. Previously addressed.
7. Previously addressed.
8. Previously addressed.
9. Previously addressed.
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Comments from Bryant Cocks in memo dated 8/14/13

1. Previously addressed.
2. Previously addressed.
3. Because the commercially zoned portion of the property no longer exists, the

comments regarding landscaping no longer apply. However, it was noted,.at the
public hearing that there were concerns regarding screening along the common
property line with the adjacent apartment complex. We have added a note to the
plans stating that existing trees in that area are to be preserved to the maximum
extent possible. In addition, it is worth noting that no clearing will take place
within the Central Hudson easement in that area, so that will remain a natural
buffer to the adjacent apartment complex.

4. Previously addressed.
5. Previously addressed.
6. Previously addressed.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to call
me at 845-440-6926.

Sincerely,

Jon D. Bodendorf, P.E.
Principal

cc: John Page, Jr.
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